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The Subject Site is currently subdivided into two lots, and is occupied by two triplexes that are under 
construction. The proposed development is the establishment of a fourth residential unit in the 
basement of each triplex being currently constructed. This converts the use of the buildings from a 
triplex to a low-rise apartment building. Refer to Figure 2 for the proposed Site Plan.  
 
Figure 2: Site Plan 

 
 
The memo will review the water, sanitary and storm servicing requirements for the proposed 
development of the two 4-unit low-rise apartment buildings and will provide an analysis on the existing 
infrastructure surrounding the site to ensure there is adequate capacity. 
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WATER SERVICING 
 
There is an existing public 150mm diameter watermain in Winona Avenue that currently services the 
the subject site.  Refer to Figure 3 Existing Services.  
 
Figure 3: Existing Services 

 
 
 
The water demands for the proposed development were calculated and provided to the City of Ottawa 
to obtain boundary conditions to confirm serviceability.  The domestic water demand calculations are 
based on a theoretical population for the proposed apartment units based on criteria provided in the 
City of Ottawa Water Design Guidelines.   
 
The required fire flow was calculated using the Fire Underwriter’s Survey method and is based on 3-
storey above ground wood frame construction.   
 
The water demand calculations, boundary conditions and watermain analysis calculations for the 

existing public infrastructure are provided in Appendix A.   
























